MAXWELL PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION
AND

MAXWELL CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP

THURSDAY, APRIL 6, 2023 AT 6:00 PM

AT CITY HALL, 107 MAIN STREET, MAXWELL, IOWA

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Pro Tem Doug Miller.

2. Council Roll call was answered by Doug Miller, Steven Gast, Lauryn Myers, and Ken Jans.  P&Z Commission Roll Call was answered by Greg Cory, Joe Palensky, Tanner Shrock, and Shelly Balke.  Visitors: Rebecca Hasbrouck, Tim Meier, Tyler Meier, Jayne Underhill, Steve Flickenger, and Mitzi Degroote. 
3. A motion to approve the agenda was made from P&Z commission by Schrock. Palansky seconded. 4 ayes.  A motion to approve agenda was made from City Council by Jans. Myers seconded. 4 ayes.
4. Discussion to allow Commercial Raising of Livestock in Industrial Zoning:  Steven Gast shared an example of how the current ordinance could be changed to allow commercial livestock in Industrial zoning.  Tim Meier, and his son Tyler, shared that they would like to have 30 feeder cattle and 30 goats at the property of 65700 325th St., which is located within city limits.  Jayne Underhill, who lives across the road from this property, doesn’t want 30 head of cattle across from her property.  Steve Flickenger stated that cattle manure isn’t pleasant and attracts additional flies. He also isn’t in favor of 30 cattle living across the street from him.  Mitzi Degroote feels 30 goats and 30 head of cattle should not be allowed within the city limits and the current Industrial ordinance should be followed.  Tanner Shrock from P&Z felt strongly against allowing commercial raising of livestock within city limits.  After much discussion within the P&Z commission Joe Palensky made a motion to table making any changes to the M1 ordinance feeling another meeting was necessary to gather and discuss more options.  Balke seconded. 3ayes. 1 nah Schrock.

5. Discussion to include Twin Homes to R2 zoning.  Steven Gast presented several examples of ordinances from other towns who currently allow Twin Homes.  Greg Cory also provided several examples.  Balke is concerned that the developer might just build twin homes on the entire 12 acres and the road going in and out couldn’t handle that much traffic safely.  Also having enough parking for these residents was a concern.  Rebecca Hasbrouck mentioned that twin homes are a new and upcoming and becoming very popular.  A lot of communities now have twin homes and it seems to be working fine.  P&Z commission is all in favor of seeing Maxwell grow.  After much discussion Greg Cory made a motion to recommend to City Council to add a section under special exemptions of R2 zoning to allow twin homes from the provided resources with density restrictions and a lot size per half of a twin home of 7,000sq ft and minimum width of 50 ft.  Schrock seconded 3 ayes.  1 nah Balke. 
6.    A motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:45pm was moved by Balke. Seconded by Schrock. 4 ayes. P&Z Commission - City Council – Myers motioned to adjourn at 7:45pm. Jans seconded.  4 ayes.   

Attest:  _______________________, Clerk      __________________________, Chair

 
    Dee Gibbs                                            Greg Cory
Attest: ________________________, Clerk       __________________________, Chair
              Dee Gibbs                                             Doug Miller   Mayor Pro Tem
